KIRMINGTON & CROXTON PARISH COUNCIL enquiries@kirmington-croxton-parishcouncil.org.uk

Minutes of the Meeting of Kirmington & Croxton Parish Council, held on Tuesday 3rd February, 2015, at Kirmington Bowls Club.

Present - Cllr Marsden, Cllr Hannigan, Cllr Wells, Cllr Walton, Cllr Gallimore & 2 members of the public.

01.02.15- To note Apologies for Absence

Cllr D'Souza, Cllr Peter Clark, Cllr N Page & Cllr J Bridges.

02.02.15 - Declarations of Interest need to be remade and recorded in the minutes even if an interest has been declared in the register

Cllr Wells declared a personal interest in any item on the agenda in connection with North Lincolnshire Council, as he is a Representative.

Cllr Marsden declared a personal interest in any Airport or Aviation issues, as he works in the Aviation Industry; he also declared an interest in Bristow Helicopters as he is undertaking some consultancy work. Cllr Marsden declared an interest on item 06.02.15, as he works in the Airport Industry and is a Member of the Airport Consultative Committee.

Cllr Marsden declared an interest on item 09.02.15, regarding highway issues on the C137, as he owns a property accessed by this road.

Cllr Hannigan declared a personal interest in item 07.02.15 as she is a Police Volunteer.

03.02.15- To confirm the minutes of the meetings held on 2^{nd} December 2014

These were confirmed as a true and accurate record. Proposed by Cllr Walton and seconded by Cllr Gallimore.

04.02.15 - Public Participation

Mr Hannigan informed he is the Conservative candidate for the Ferry Ward

05.02.15 - <u>To receive the Chairmans Report - an update on decisions</u> taken at previous meetings

All items are covered on the agenda.

06.02.15 - To receive an update from the Airport Consultative Committee

meeting and Noise Monitoring

Latest noise monitoring figures for December are within the government guidelines.

A resident has made several complaints direct to the Airport regarding noise issues of the 592.

The Coastguard 592 is in place.

Cllr Marsden has met the Chief Pilot, Captain Liz Forsyth and invited her to a future Parish Council meeting. Clerk to invite her to the March meeting.

The roundabout at the Airport is finally in progress. The building of the new hotel is due to start and a start has been made on the BAE Training College.

07.02.15 (a) - <u>To receive any updates from NATS and discuss any items</u> to be raised at the next NATS meeting and any further Police Matters and any updates on Country & Wildlife Crime

No Representatives attended the latest meeting.

Cllr Marsden read out from the latest minutes available there were 2 incidents reported within Kirmington; tools were stolen from a truck and an attempted break in to a bungalow.

The next meeting is scheduled for 22^{nd} April, at Goxhill.

There are 2 dedicated patrols for Wildlife Crime. For security reasons notifications are available after the patrols. They have recently caught lampers, hare coarsers and a drink driver.

Cllr Marsden reported suspicious activity in Hendale Woods recently.

08.02.15 - <u>To receive a report from Local Councillors updating the Parish</u> <u>Council on activities within North Lincolnshire Council</u> <u>and determine further action</u>

Cllr Wells advised Defibrillator training is being rolled out through the borough.

09.02.15 - (a) To consider any further Highways matters within the Parish for the Clerk to take up with North Lincolnshire Council

No updates on the C137 signage weight restriction.

All salt boxes within the villages are full.

Cllr Wells has reported the gulley's direct to North Lincolnshire Council to action.

(b) - Any updates on Melton Ross Bridge repairs

Cllr Wells advised the propping up of the bridge will be complete by

August, 2015, costing approx £300k. 3-5 years later a new bridge will be in place and funding is being applied for at present.

Clerk read out a letter from resident showing his Freedom of Information request to North Lincolnshire Council. He has requested copies of bridge inspection reports and has only been supplied with 2. He has asked if the Parish Council can assist in questioning why only 2 are available.

Cllr Wells agreed to ask Cllr Sherwood for an update on the bridge repairs and question whether 1 lane or 2 will be available once the propping up is complete.

It was resolved - Clerk to write a letter to Liz Redfern at North Lincolnshire Council - To advise that HGV's are not following the published routes and ask for enforcement to be carried out by the Police; Advise HGV's are causing damage to the roads and footpaths in the villages; Advise the Lorries are disobeying the signage supplied by NLC; Clarify the timescale for repairs and whether once the bridge is propped up it will be for 1 lane or 2 way traffic; Advise the villages are looking unsightly and question whether she would like to live here at present; Ask for further update on residents request of further reports being available.

Clerk to chase up Cllr Sherwood for the extra street lighting he was looking into.

(c) -Any updates on Kirmington Village signs

All 3 signs have been erected. Positive feedback has already been received. Clerk has added them onto the Insurance Policy. Clerk has made reclaim to North Lincolnshire Council for £675 grant.

10.02.15 - To receive planning decisions made by North Lincolnshire

Council and consider any planning applications received where comments

have to be submitted before the next meeting

2014/1416 - Mr P Green - Nightel Two Ltd
All present agreed fully support this application.

2014/1244 - Nightel - Full Planning Permission granted. 11.02.15 - <u>Any Updates on Singleton Birch AD Plant</u> No updates

12.02.15 - Any Updates on Pimlico Farm

No updates

13.02.15 -(a) - <u>To discuss progress on the Playing Field and work to date</u> Cllr Walton advised moles are not a problem at present.

He is concerned that residents think he is a Grounds man and not a volunteer.

(b) - To disucss incident/injury on the playing field

Cllr Walton has unofficially been advised by a Football Club Representative that a player recently injured his ankle during a match. They think the person fell over a mole hole.

Clerk has not had any reports of any incident.

It was resolved - Clerk write to Football Club and advise prior to each match they need to check the pitch before use by carrying out a full pitch inspection before playing to ensure the pitch is fit for use. Clerk also to obtain 3 quotations to look at making the pitch good. Clerk to try Newby's, North Lincolnshire Council and 1 other company for quotation. - This item will be added onto the next meeting agenda.

(c) - To discuss the activity board at the play park present condition Cllr Wells advised the Activity Board discs have warped and it is unusable in the present condition. Clerk to check if this is still under warranty. Clerk also to arrange annual playground inspection with North Lincolnshire Council.

Cllr Wells advised the toddler swings have been repaired. Clerk awaiting invoice from North Lincolnshire Council.

(d) - To consider the proposal of a pavilion on the Playing Field Keep on agenda.

14.02.15 - <u>To discuss any further ideas for the layout of the Parish</u> <u>Council Website</u>

The website needs a spring clean. Clerk to arrange.

15.02.15 - <u>To consider quotation for tidying up the seating area in</u> <u>Croxton</u>

Cllr Gallimore provided a quotation from local handyman. John the Gardener at a cost of £50 to make good this area. All present were in favour of this proposal. Proposed by Cllr Gallimore and seconded by Cllr Wells. Cllr Gallimore to advise the handyman to carry out the work.

16.02.15 - <u>Any updates regarding Broadband Speeds in the Parishes</u>
Cllr Marsden informed the new cabinet one has been installed at the Old Exchange. Residents not sure at present if this has increased speeds, waiting for new installation of broadband by BT and will report updates once available to cabinet two.

17.02.15 - Any updates on Manna Food Drops and twinning a village/town There are 30 places available to the twinning ceremony in Terbregge/Rotterdam and they are all full. 22 of the places are residents.

Cllr Marsden asked if the Parish Council would consider funding a leather-bound book/ or parchment document frame for safe keeping of the twinning agreement which would be displayed in the Church for posterity. Clerk to add this onto the agenda and Cllr Hannigan to obtain quotations. Cllr Marsden advised the people of Terbregge will be presenting Kirmington with a painting at the twinning ceremony.

18.02.15 - <u>To consider a letter of support to the Church for Community</u> Project

All Councillors present agreed for Clerk to send a letter to Julie Welman supporting this project. Cllr Marsden put forward on behalf of Cllr Page his suggestion of a donation towards this project, but was advised at this stage only a letter of support is required. Any requests for funding would need to be in writing for consideration.

19.02.15 - Correspondence

Clerk invited Councillors to Community Grant Presentation on 17th February at Civic Centre, Scunthorpe. Cllr Wells will be attending on behalf of North Lincolnshire Council and will also represent Kirmington & Croxton Parish Council.

20.02.15 - Accounts

These were confirmed as a true and accurate record. Proposed by Cllr Gallimore and seconded by Cllr Hannigan.

21.02.15- Minor Items

Cllr Hannigan advised the yellow salt bin lid at Eastend/Post Office Lane lid is broken. Clerk to report.

Cllr Marsden advised after the twinning event, plaques will need to be added to the village signs, stating 'Twinned with Teebrugge.' Clerk to request quotation.

22.02.15- Agenda Items for the next meeting

Any update on the Activity Board

To consider quotations received for making good the playing field pitch To consider quotations received for the document holder or parchment for the twinning agreement

23.02.15 - <u>To confirm the date and time of the next meeting as Tuesday</u> 3rd March 2015 at 7.30pm.